
News from the Parish 

Funeral in St Peter’s 

Elsie Hauxwell of Croft.. Died 20th August 

 

To arrange A Wedding first contact:- 

Sue Dent,   text..07867381518    or Alison Kennedy at - 

alisonmkennedy777@gmail.com   or text..07918140952 

A Funeral or Baptism    contact Rev. Jenni Lane Tel. 377918 

 

Deadline for notices  -  please submit by 11th of the month to be       

included in next months newsletter space permitting.  Email to—

m.horseman711@btinternet.com  

Monthly Church Cleaning Rota St Peter’s                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

 Oct….Pam and Paul Dunn      Nov....L. Glancey, J. Robinson. 

 Please text Sue Dent 07867381518 if you are able to help with  

cleaning.  

 

                                       Church Flowers                                        

Oct 13th..S. Dent. Oct 27th..S.Veerman. Nov 3rd..M. Horseman. 

If anyone would like to do a flower arrangement in St Peter’s please          

contact...Anne Ramsden  01325 720892 

 

Sidesmen 

  6th Oct.. Doris Cameron            13th Oct.. Liz Ford                                                                                    

20th Oct.. M Horseman                27th Oct..Barbara Leggott 

If you are unable to attend on this date please arrange for someone 

else to do your duty. 

  Roundabout 
  October 2019 

   St Peter’s Church, Croft on Tees 

   St Mary’s Church, Eryholme 

   Rector.  The Reverend Jenni Lane.   Tel. 377918 

   Licensed Reader.  Mrs Viv Waugh.  Tel 720489 

Macmillan Coffee Morning 

Will take place in St. Peter’s Church on 

Friday 4th October 10 till 12 noon. 

There will be the usual stalls cakes, 

produce, raffle, tombola and more. If you are able to 

help run a stall or to contribute items please      

contact;     Pam Dunn..722798,                                

Sandra  Veerman..720240, Alison Kennedy,         

Sue Dent,   Liz Ford..7208778 or Ann Ramsden. 

Please make a note and bring a friend with you to 

this worthy cause. 

++++ 

The Children’s Society 

The boxes raised £199.50. Thanks to all who               

participated. 

Don’t Forget                                                               

To book in your diary 27th March 2020 to listen to the       

Teesside Apollo Male Voice Choir in St Peter’s.                 

Booking details later.  

 



 

A few words from Viv Waugh. Reader. 

At the end of October we say goodbye to Reverend Jenni 

Lane as she leaves us for pastures new. We thank her for all 

that she has done in her time with us. We will miss her   

greatly,  especially her enthusiasm, her compassion, her  

sense of humour  and laugh, and of course her wonderful 

singing voice.  We wish her well in her new benefice of the 

Lower Swale and hope that she,  aka the biscuit buyer,     

Eve and the dogs will be happy in their new home.                  

Good luck Jenni. 

+++++ 

It was with great sadness that we also said goodbye to     

another dear friend, Revd. David Lewis who died recently, 

very suddenly whilst out running.  Revd. Lewis left this area   

eighteen months ago, after fifteen years, to begin his         

retirement countdown in Worcester.  His funeral was held in 

his church at Elmley Castle and lead by Bishop John Inge on 

Tuesday 24
th

 September. Our sympathies go to his Mother 

and brothers.  Revd. Lewis was a very dear man and will be 

missed by many.   

A Memorial Service is to held for David on 13th October at 

3pm in All Saints Church East Cowton. 

+++++ 

Church Wardens 

   St Peter’s                                                                                St Mary’s 

   Helen Haydock                                                                      Ruth Gibbon 

   Pauline Bailey                                                                        Alice  Shaw         

   Anne Ashworth 

   Edward Cooper  

October Church Services. 

Other Services 

October 4th at Eryholme 6.30pm. Harvest Festival.                       

October 27th  at Middleton Tyas  10.30am. Holy Communion.      

This will be Jenni’s last service with us. 

Coffee Morning  

After the Macmillan Coffee morning in October we will return to our 

usual 1st Friday of each month 10 to 12 noon in St. Peter’s         

next one being 1st November. So put it in your diary and           

bring your friends.  

St Peter’s Pastoral Lunch 

Next lunch is 17th October (postponed from September) in the New 

Village Hall 12noon. All home made soup and puddings. After this it 

will be 21st November which will start the winter monthly lunches. 

 Please come and join us  

 

Free Piano 

St. Peter’s church has a new piano and the old one is available to 

anyone who could give it a home. Please contact a warden. 

 

September Church Draw results 

   1st £100  Emma Turnbull 

   2nd £75  Steve & Judith Bass 

    3rd £50  Les Baker 

    If anyone would prefer to get their Newsletter by email please let            

Margaret Horseman know.  Thank You  
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